
 

 

 
 

 
Re: Low Sulphur Fuel Oil (LSFO) – surcharge application       4th November 2019 

 

Dear Valued Customers, 
 
Pacific Forum Line (PFL) wishes to update our customers that following our LSFO trade announcement of 17th 
October 2019, our first stem price has resulted with a LSFO surcharge within the price range of USD 638 to USD 
662/per ton as follows; 
 

 
 

First applicable vessels and LSFO surcharge as follows 

 
 
Points to note: 
 

 LSFO – is applied in addition to the current Bunker Adjustment Factor (BAF) and Emergency Bunker 
Adjustment Factor (EBR). 

 Foreign Exchange Rates (Forex) – no change to the present practice, Forex will be applied per vessel basis and 
issued three working days prior to first sector port of call. 

 Monitoring Period - will be held during the month of November 2019, whereby we undertake to advise any 
changes / updates for LSFO application 1st January 2020. 

 
Thank you for your continued support, should you require any further clarification please do not hesitate to contact 
your regional Customer Service team. 
 
Kind regards, Pacific Forum Line                                    www.pacificforumline.com 

http://www.pacificforumline.com/

